
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement 

To honour and cultivate the development of the individual child through an enriched program 
that connects learning through the processes of the visual and performing arts. 
  

Principal’s Message 

 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
Welcome to December! I hope this newsletter finds you all well despite managing through the 
recent wet weather.  It has been challenging to say the least.  We hope, however, that you are 
continuing to take advantage of being outside during our COVID times to get fresh, ventilated 
air and to keep active. Many of our classes continue to take students outside to carry out their 
curriculum studies.  Classes continue to enjoy exploring in the forest areas and are learning to 
manage the wet and windy days like true explorers!  

Our staff are currently preparing a ‘Snapshot of Learning’ for parents as a means of reporting for 
this term. These ‘Snapshots’ (an informal report) will provide updated information on the growth 
and development of your child’s academic, social and emotional skills. The ‘Snapshot’ will only 
be specific in the areas of Language Arts and Math. Other subjects will not be specifically 
mentioned although general comments on your child as a learner including comments on work 
habits, student engagement and behaviour will be made.  Some teachers will also accompany 
this ‘Snapshot’ with an electronic or binder portfolio, teacher blog or ‘Freshgrade’ posts, and 
these additions will share specific examples of this term’s work.   

 

   
 

Felt Poppies – Division 4 
 
We are hopeful that this ‘Snapshot’ will provide you with necessary information as to your child’s 
development and growth this term.  There will be reference to the Proficiency Scale language 
within the Math and Language Arts comments.  This is, therefore, attached below as a reference 
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should you need any further explanation.  As always please continue to connect directly with 
your child’s teacher if you have questions.  
 

Proficiency Scale 
              Emerging            Developing                Applying              Extending  
The student demonstrates an 
initial understanding of the 
concepts and competencies 
relevant to the expected 
meaning.  

The student demonstrates a 
partial understanding of the 
concepts and competencies 
relevant to the expected 
learning.  

 The student demonstrates a 
complete understanding of and 
can apply the concepts and 
competencies relevant to the 
expected learning.  

The student demonstrates a 
sophisticated understanding of 
the concepts and 
competencies relevant to the 
expected learning.  

 
We have now decided on the design for our new playground.  Teachers have worked with their 
students to share different apparatus designs and had them vote on their most popular pieces.  
We had our final school-wide vote last week and Design #2 was the winner! We are now in 
touch with the vendor to finalize the structure ready for the installation this summer.  We are 
extremely excited about this new addition to our playground, and we are sure the students will 
welcome the new playground with much enthusiasm.  
 
Hoping you stay warm and dry during this wet and windy month.   
 
Yours sincerely,   
 
Helena Readman 
 

                
 

Painted Poppies – Division 7 
 
Hip Hop Residency 
We are excited to welcome Sue Cejalvo Howse as our Hip Hop resident dance instructor this 
month.  Sue has worked with Confed students before and is looking forward to meeting them 
once again and further developing their dance skills.  Each class will receive five Hip Hop dance 
sessions with Sue during the week of December 6th - 10th and this will accumulate in a filming of 
each dance that will be available for the school and parent community.  We are sorry that we 
cannot invite you all into school to watch these performances in person, but we will send home a 
link for you to watch the dances in the comfort of your home during the week of December 14th.   
 
Parent Coffee Morning 
Thank you to those parents who joined the virtual Parent Coffee Morning on November 16th.  The 
focused topic was ‘Executive Functioning’.  Some videos were shown, and hand-outs were 
provided for those interested parents.  It is always good to connect so I am hopeful we can 
organize another Coffee Morning sometime next term with our focus subject to be determined.   
 
Lockdown Emergency Drill  
Our school took part in a Lockdown drill on the afternoon of November 25th.  This involved the 
closing of windows, doors, and blinds and had staff and students lay low in their classrooms with 
no noise. All classrooms were checked for security locking once the drill was in progress and 
students remained in place until notice came that the drill was over.  The drill went smoothly, 
and all classes participated with full cooperation.   
 



         
Bats in a Colourful Sky – Division 8 

 

Student Absences  
If your child is going to be late or away for any reason, please call the school office before 9:00 
a.m. to confirm their absence. You can also leave a message on the answering machine with the 
following information:  

1. Child’s first and last name (please spell last name)  
2. Teacher and Division  
3. Absent or late (please give anticipated arrival time)  

If we do not hear from you, we will call home to ensure your child’s safety.  
 

          
 

‘Night-time Sky’ - Division 3  
 
Student Late Arrivals:   
If your child arrives late at school, please wait outside the front of the school with your child and 
phone the main office at: 604-296-9010.  You will be asked to answer the Student Daily Health-
Check questions. A staff member will then come and let your child into the building.  Thank you 
for your cooperation.   
 
Sick Students  
For the protection of your child and other children, please keep your children at home if they show 
signs of illness.  Students will need to be kept home until they are no longer infectious and can 
answer ‘No’ to all Student Daily Health Check questions found in the Burnaby School District – 
Stage 2 Return to School Health and Safety Handbook COVID-19 found here. Let the school 
secretary know of your child’s absence. For more information, visit www.fraserhealth.ca  
 

https://burnabyschools.ca/blog/covid-19-sharing-clear-and-current-information/
http://www.fraserhealth.ca/


                 
                          

Glue and Chalk Pastel Poppies - Division 1 

Twitter Account 
Did you know that Confederation Park has a Twitter account?  Follow us at ConfederationP2 
 
Save the Dates 
* Hip Hop Residency – Week of December 6th  
* ‘Snapshot of Learning’ Report sent home – Friday, December 10th  
 * Hip Hop Performance Film – available week of December 13th (Remote link to be sent home) 
* Last Day of Term – Friday, December 17th  
* First Day of Second Term – Tuesday, January 4th   
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